
 

12/F, Allied Bank Center, 6754 Ayala Avenue, Makati City • Tel. No. (632) 8840 2001 • Fax No. (632) 8840 1892 

October 3, 2022 

 

MR. RENATO S. GONZAGA 

Protected Area Superintendent 

PAMB Head Secretariat 

Mt. Mantalingahan Protected Landscape 

Quezon, Palawan 

 

 

Dear Mr. Gonzaga: 

 

We would like to acknowledge receipt of your September 27, 2022-dated letter which we 

received on September 28, 2022 pertaining to the request of the Company for a Protected 

Area Management Bureau (PAMB) Clearance for MPSA No. 220-2005-IVB located in 

Brooke’s Point, Palawan.  

 

MacroAsia Mining Corporation (MMC), thru its Operator Calmia Nickel, Inc. (CNI), would 

like to concur with the proposed schedule for the continuation of the area 

verification/validation of the boundaries of MPSA No. 220-2005-IVB within the MMPL on 

the 3rd week of October 2022 and onwards.  

 

Concurrently, we would also like to recommend the engagement of a Geodetic Engineer (GE) 

deputized by the Mines and Geosciences Bureau (MGB), whose professional fee will be 

shouldered by CNI, to provide technical expertise. 

 

In this regard, we would like to inquire on the specific date/s that your team will be available 

for the area verification/validation and if the engagement of the GE is amenable to your 

Office. 

 

Thank you very much for your attention and kind consideration. 

 

Very truly yours,  

 

 

OMAR TEOGENES A. ALFONSO 

Project Geologist  

 
Copy furnished: 

Office of the RED-MIMAROPA 

Office of the ARD-Technical Services 

Office of the MGB-MIMAROPA 

Office of the PENRO 

CENRO, Brooke’s Point, Palawan 

CENRO, Quezon, Palawan 


